MINUTES OF THE MEETING
NATURAL RESOURCES COMMITTEE
MONTANA STATE
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

February 4, 1985

The meeting of the Natural Resources Committee was
called to order by Chairman Dennis Iverson at 3:20 p.m.
in Room 312-1 of the Capitol Building.

ROLL CALL: All members were present except Rep. Cobb,
who was excused.

HOUSE BILL 543: House Bill 543 was introduced by Rep.
Joan Miles, District 45. She said HB 543 calls for a
one-word change to the facility siting act, amending

the date for submission of long range plans by utilities
from April to July. Such a change, she said, would
allow utility companies time in which to include sta-
tistics gathered during cold weather peak usage in their
long range plans.

John Lahr, representing the Montana Power Company,
supported HB 543 as a means of allowing time for
accurate information about cold-weather power use to
be tabulated in time to be included in the company's
long range plan. A copy of his testimony is attached
hereto as Exhibit 1.

Don Reed, representing the Environmental Information
Center, supported HB 543, saying it would be a useful
tool in providing accurate long-range plans.

Gene Phillips, representing Pacific Power and Light,
went on record in support of HB 543.

Russ Brown, representing the Northern Plains Resource
Council, said his organization supports HB 543 as a
means of allowing utilities to present accurate and
up-to-date information in long range plans.

Lawrence Siroky of the Dept. of Natural Resources and
Conservation said that agency sees no problem with HB 543
and supports the legislation.

There were no questions from committee.

Rep. Miles closed by saying that HB 543 is not simply
a harmless change to the Major Facility Siting Act,
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but is a change that would result in
range utility planning.

Rep. Addy moved that HB 543 DO PASS.
carried unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further

better long-

The motion

business before

the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 3:30 p.m.

Ao

Rep.~PENNIS IVERSON, Chairman
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Helena, Mont.
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HOUSE BILL 543

In its ten-year plan, MPC must include the peak and average

load experienced at each of its substation sites for each month
of the preceeding calendar year. In addition, we must project
peak loads for each year in the following ten-year period.
Current law requires this information be filed by April 1 of each
year.

Peak loads at each substation are not tabulated until after
the month has passed. For example, the peak loads for December
are tabulated in January. MPC's system, in the last several
years, has experienced peak loads in February. Since these peaks
are tabulated in March, there is inadequate time to complete the
projection of the ten-year peaks that must be filed on April 1.

Setting the filing date back to July 1 of each year will
remedy this difficulty. It will not affect the usefulness of the
information. It will not affect the policy goals sought in the
MFSA by requiring the filing of long range plans. The state will
continue to receive timely information regarding projected needs
for electricity and resources that are projected to meet the

needs provide.

FOR: The Montana Power Company

BY: Michael E. Zimmerman
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